SBDM Meeting
October 13, 2021
3:30pm Lummus Library

Agenda
e Welcome
e Introduction of New Members
e Enroliment/ Attendance Report
e Campus Improvement Plan
e Lion Pride Way
e Social/Emotional Learning
e Mental Health Students/Staff
e Upcoming Professional Development
Survey
e Adjourn




Lummus Site Based Decision Making Committee
10/3/2021

Meeting was called to order at 3:34pm

Members present:Holly Cochran, Haley Gambrell, Matt Queen, Mary Ann Brown, Penny
Hollywood, Amy Barnett, Kate Oder, Shea Edmonds , Bryce George

Not present: Joselynn Newsom

Welcome- Mr. Queen expressed he was

So happy Mary Ann Brown has committed to serving on Lummus SBDM committee, she brings
a lot of experience to this committee.

overview of enroliment as of today 633 students, (227) 4th grade, (197) 5th grade, (209) 6th
grade. Attendance rates have suffered due to the pandemic but Lummus is making the best of
the situation. For example 10/12/2021 92.51% for 4th grade, 90.36 % 5th grade, 95.17 % 6th
grade.

Lummus Campus Improvement Plan aka CIP was submitted and approved. In a nutshell,
whatever activities/ programs at Lummus have to be tied to the CIP most importantly for the
funding of these activities/programs.

Lion Pride Way has been introduced to Lummus as well as Ennis ISD. Our campus plan is to
incorporate this with 4th grade guidance classes as well as each individual grade level for a
service project. Morning announcements daily include a quote from Lion Pride Way. We are
very excited @ Lummus for this great character ed program.

We are serving our 4th graders through guidance classes targeting Social/Emotional Learning.
We have a rotation of classes in a 2 week period. Some skills taught are to Manage Emotions,
set and achieve positive goals, feel and show empathy for others, establish and maintain
positive relationships, and also make responsible decisions.

Lummus back to school professional development targeted Mental Health for teachers and
students during the pandemic. We are prioritizing students mental health Covid 19 factors
have had an affect on student mental health such as losing loved ones, loss of routine.
Teachers are very mindful and trained on how we handle these situations. Region 10 was the
presenter for our SEL/ Mental Health workshop.

During PLC's Lummus teachers will get a chance to voice their needs for upcoming
Professional Development. Mr. Queen will have conversations with the teachers to see where
the greatest need falls. After determining the need, professional development will be planned

accordingly.

Adjournment @ 3:56pm
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